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May 17, 2011

Robyn Kay

v.

Michigan Commission for the Blind

Business Enterprise Program (BEP)

An administrative review meeting was held on May 10, 2011 at the Central Office of the Michigan Commission for the Blind (MCB) in Lansing. Present at that meeting were the following:

Robyn Kay, BEP Operator


Paul Kay, Robyn’s husband


David Robinson, Robyn’s representative


James Hull, BEP Assistant Manager


Josh Hoskins, BEP Promotional Agent

In her initial complaint, Ms. Kay claimed she has been losing business because necessary equipment was not being provided to her or not being moved from one location to another, as needed. She also said that some equipment was not being repaired in a timely manner. In addition to the alleged loss of income, she feels it damages her reputation in the buildings where she does business because the customers’ needs are not being met.
Ms. Kay also brought up two other issues that were not presented in the original complaint. One had to do with the billing for her health department license and the other was a request to work with a different promotional agent.

James Hull addressed the need for moving equipment and doing repairs by instructing Ms. Kay to first contact her promotional agent – by phone or email – and if she doesn’t receive a call back within 24 hours, to contact himself with the same request. If he does not respond within another 24 hours, she has the authority to take the necessary steps as long as the expense does not exceed $500.

As for the health license fee, Mr. Hull made the point that Ms. Kay was required to have the license and benefitted from having it even if the actual paper copy had not been delivered to her for some unknown reason. Per Mr. Hull, she is still responsible for reimbursing the agency for the fee.

Finally, Mr. Hull denied the request to be assigned to a different promotional agent. The agents are assigned by geographic location and it would be difficult for a promotional agent from another area to supervise her. Therefore, Ms. Kay will need to still work with Mr. Hoskins and if she has any difficulties communicating with him, she has been advised to contact Mr. Hull with her concerns.

The solutions presented by Mr. Hull seemed to adequately address the equipment issues. It was less clear at the conclusion of the meeting if the issue re: the licensing fee reimbursement was resolved. Ms. Kay and her representative are aware of the process to pursue this further should they decide to do so.
Respectfully submitted,

Robert H. Robertson
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